Dayton High School

200 Greendevil Lane Dayton, Kentucky 41074-1201 859-292-7486 (Fax 859-261-1606)

Jeremy Dodd Principal Scott Meyers Assistant Principal

Board Report

- KYOTE testing for seniors was held December 3. COMPASS testing was held on December 4. We had 5 students become college ready in the past 2 weeks as a result of those tests. We now have 17 students who are college ready. Career readiness numbers won't start coming in until later in the year.
- CERT testing was held on December 10 for freshmen and sophomores. Grades 7 through 11 will test again on March 8. Juniors will also take a practice ACT/CERT test on January 28 to prepare for the real ACT test in March.
- We have two new students requesting to take Gateway dual credit classes in the spring.
- Midterm exams are held the week of December 14.
- We've received a school safety audit from the Center for School Safety. Positive notes from the report indicate students feel safe, fighting is not an issue, and most students felt they had a trusted adult to turn to if needed. Building structure security was highlighted as an area for improvement.
- Grading Scale change will be discussed at the Board meeting if needed.